
 

  

w w w . c t f l y f i s h . o r gw w w . c t f l y f i s h . o r gw w w . c t f l y f i s h . o r g    May 2019 

The Newslet ter  of  The Connect icut  F ly  F isherman’s Associa t ionThe Newslet ter  of  The Connect icut  F ly  F isherman’s Associa t ionThe Newslet ter  of  The Connect icut  F ly  F isherman’s Associa t ion    

……………………………….Our Speaker for May……………………………... 

Field is a writer, conservationist and fly-casting instructor. John has spent exten-
sive time exploring the waters of the Northwest Territories and the provinces 
while on the mast of Canadian Sportfishing Magazine. He also filmed in the Ama-
zonas in Venezuela and elsewhere while shooting and co-producing Hunt for Big 
Fish with Larry Dahlberg. John has decades of experience flats fishing the Florida 
Keys and striped bass fishing in the Northeast. John also makes regular fishing 
trips to the Balkans of Europe and the Yellowstone region. He is past-president of 
the New York City Chapter of Trout Unlimited and past president of the ACA 
(American Casting Association). John is an FFI Master Casting Instructor and au-
thor of two books; Fly-Casting Finesse- A Complete Guide to Improving All Aspects 
of Your Casting, Skyhorse Publishing, 2015 and ACA’s Beginner’s Guide to Fly 
Casting- Featuring the Twelve Casts You Need to Know,Skyhorse Books 2018. He is 
currently working on another book titled, Trophy Striped Bass on the 
Fly, Stackpole Books. It should be available in 2019. John’s feature articles have 
been published in Fly Fisherman Magazine and many others and John has contrib-
uted to several books by other authors. Visit his website- fieldflyfishing.com” 

Once again I want to thank Chuck Kotten for taking his 

great pictures and sharing them with us. 

The pictures below were tak-

en at our April meeting 

where members share there 

fly tying methods and favor-

ite flies with all of us. We had 

demonstrations on how to 

make a good dubbing mix as 

well as how to make your 

own Euro nymphing leaders. 

http://fieldflyfishing.com/
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We are ready for Spring fishing, bring it on. Last week 
was a busy week for us at CFFA. On Saturday April 6th a 
number of members led by Bob Winot volunteered their 
time to help clean up the trails in the Cole W Wilde TMA 
on the Willimantic River. All trash was removed includ-
ing a sewing machine and downed trees blocking passage 
were cut and moved. We were done by noon and some of 
us went for a nice lunch at Willington Pizza.  
 
A float stocking was scheduled for Tuesday April 9th but 
Mother Nature did not cooperate. The rain we had Mon-
day raised the level of the river to an unsafe height so the 
float stock was cancelled. The state was still coming with 
the trout so 4 CFFA members led by Ron Dunleavy as-
sisted with the net stocking. We spread the fish out the 
best we could and the guys from the hatchery were a 
pleasure to work with. The TMA received 800 pounds of 
trout according to Dave who was driving the truck.    
 
On Wednesday April 10th we had our membership meet-
ing featuring fly tiers from the area demonstrating their 
talents. Kurt’s daughter Jane was our youngest fly tier but 
her age did not stop her from tying some beautiful flies. It 
was very cool to observe the composure and confidence 
she exhibited while tying in front of complete strangers. I 
am looking forward to watching her progression in the 
years to come. I thank all the tiers that volunteered their 

time to demonstrate their talents. The evening was not 
entirely fly tying as a few members also demonstrated 
knots, sight leaders and tricks for threading your leader 
through the eye of a small hook. All of you are to be 
thanked also.This meeting brought in some new faces and 
I enjoyed getting to chat with the 1st time visitors.  
 
Thursday evening we were at it again as our 28 students 
in our fresh water beginning fly fishing school led by Pe-
ter Naples were taught a few necessary knots so they can 
add a leader to their fly line, a piece of tippet to their 
leader, and most important a knot to tie their fly to the 
end of the leader. When the class was over the students 
could perform all the knots they were taught. Now they 
just need to practice. A good number of CFFA members 
showed up to assist with this class and the students bene-
fitted from your presence. I thank all of you for making 
time to do this.  
 
Our casting instruction for our students happened on Sat-
urday April 27 at the P&F Pond in East Hartford once 
again this year. Our lead instructor was CFFA member 
Ray Ramos. Ray, certified casting instructor by Fly Fish-
er’s International, demonstrated the basic fundamentals of 
casting to the entire class while our CFFA volunteers ob-
served also. After the initial instruction everyone of the 
students found a space to practice what they had learned 
from Ray with assistance from Ray and the CFFA volun-
teers. By the end of the class most everyone could per-
form what they had learned and then some. 
 
As this newsletter was going to print there is another 
stocking of the Cole W. Wilde TMA scheduled to take 
place. It will happen a few days prior to our students on 
stream instruction. We will be ready to float stock again if 
the river recedes to a safe level. If not we will do the best 
we can to spread the trout around. Come mentor a student 
in the morning on May 4th and fish the TMA in the after-
noon. Check out our F.B. Page or call Pete Naples for 
postponements due to high water. 
 
As you can see it takes many volunteers to make our 
events and our association a success. I thank all of you 
that have volunteered in one way or another throughout 
the year and I look forward to continuing our work as we 
move forward. This is our last newsletter until September 
and our meeting on May 8th is also our last membership 
meeting until September. Enjoy your summer season.   
Gary 

From the vest of the PresidentFrom the vest of the PresidentFrom the vest of the President   
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Casting for Recovery - Donation of Flies Needed 
 
I want to thank all the members who made flies 
for Casting for Recovery last year, which they 
used at their recovery weekend in June to make 
earrings.  It's that time again this year, and 
I'm seeking support from members to make a pair 
of the same files to donate to Casting for Re-
covery.  Please bring the flies to the May 
meeting.  I will make sure they get to Casting 
for Recovery by June. Below are some samples of 
earring they made from the flies we donated  
last year. They said by far the flies with the 
chartreuse color were their biggest seller. 
Thank you for your continued support!   Denise 



 

 4 

 

 

                               

       
      



 

5 



 

 
6 

 

Organza Hornburg 

 
Hook– Mustad 33 #8 

Tail-Golden Pheasant Tippet tail 

Olive Organza Hackle 

  Mallard Wing 

Hot Orange Head 

Board of Directors 
 President • Gary Steinmiller 

 (c) 860-563-0040 (e) steinmillergary@yahoo.com   

Activities VP • Bob Winot rwinot25@cox.net 860-292-1685 

Environment VP • Phil Apruzzese ( e) pjapruz@aol.com  

Promotions VP • Richard Gaudreau:  

(h) 860-745-0548 (e) readfr1@cox.net  

Recording Secretary • Phil McCormick (h) 860-871-8703 

Legal Secretary • Mark Barbieri (h) 860-623-8187  

Treasurer • Chuck Koteen 

Advisory Board • Gary Bogli (h) 860-858-5633 

Advisory Board • Ray Riley (h) 860-721-0547 

Advisory Board • John Baracchi 

 

Banquet Chairman • Kurt Jagielow  

Conservation Chairman • Ted Rzepski 

Education Chairman • Peter Naples 860-620-2317 

Indoor Facilities Chairman. • Denise Dauray 

Legislative Chairman • Vin Ringrose (h) 860-828-4642  

Membership Chairman • Phil McCormick 

 (h) 860-871-8703  

Newsletter Chairman • John Springer  

(h) 860-510-2383 (e) cffa@comcast.net  

Program Chairman • Roger Plourde  

(h) 860-747-4297 (w) 860-747-3324  

Publicity Chairmen Dan Price 

A very typical monthly meeting. Not sure if everyone comes out for Phil’s Cookies & Coffee or the speaker, guess you just have to show up! 

mailto:pjapruz@aol.com
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By the time you read this our best hatches have started 

and dry fly fishing should be very good. I hope everyone 

has a great season and please take pictures for me for 

our newsletter and if you have time do  a story or two.  

Thanks, John 


